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A.D.C No. 12/2006/NTC/PSF/SR/15 

National Tariff Commission 

Government of Pakistan 

 

Notice of Review of Definitive Anti-Dumping Duties levied on Dumped Imports of  

Polyester Staple Fiber into Pakistan Originating in and / or Exported From the 

Republic of Indonesia, the Republic of Korea and the Kingdom of Thailand 

 

The National Tariff Commission (the “Commission”) received an application for 

review under Section 58(3) of the Anti-Dumping Duties Ordinance, 2000 (the 

“Ordinance”) on December 12, 2014 from ICI Pakistan Limited and Ibrahim Fibers 

Limited (the “Applicants”), domestic producers of Polyester Staple Fiber (“PSF”). This 

application was made following the publication (published in national press and official 

Gazette on October 29, 2014) of a notice of impending expiry of definitive anti-dumping 

duties levied on dumped imports of PSF into Pakistan originating in and/or exporting from 

the Republic of Indonesia, the Republic of Korea and the Kingdom of Thailand (the 

“Exporting Countries”). The Applicants have alleged that expiry of anti-dumping duties on 

PSF would likely to lead to continuation or recurrence of dumping of PSF from the 

Exporting Countries and injury to the domestic industry producing PSF.  

 

2. In light of decision of the Honorable Supreme Court of Pakistan in civil petition 

No. 1608 of 2009, the composition of the Commission is not complete to initiate the 

review under Section 58(3) of the Ordinance. Therefore, this notice is being published in 

national press to inform all interested parties that a decision to initiate the review would be 

taken on completion of the composition of the Commission. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  (Muhammad Shahid) 

               Secretary, NTC  

January 28, 2015  

 

 

 

 

 


